8th July 2013

Dear Colleague,
I write to ask you to consider standing for election as a Public Governor of University Hospitals of Morecambe Bay Hospital Trust. There are currently three vacancies for three year posts in the catchment of the Trust in the constituency of South Lakeland and North Cumbria and three vacancies in Barrow and West Cumbria. To be eligible to stand you need to be a member of the Trust. See below. 

You may already be a Trust member and already know of these elections. You are being contacted now through this email because as Acting Lead Governor for the Council of Governors I believe that your experience in the voluntary and/or third sector in Cumbria will have given you expertise that would be invaluable as a working governor. As a member of the Patient Experience Group you could help bring the patients’ voice directly to the attention of Hospital Directors; as a member of the Membership and Communications Committee you could help organise developing a public profile of pride in your local hospital; as a member of the Strategy Committee you can influence how our local hospital services are delivered. Being an active Governor has never been more relevant. The Trust is emerging from past problems with aspirations to be among the best local provider of health care. However, we face a crisis in funding and a restructuring of health care provision.  The Governors’ voice is the voice of local people; please become involved.
Being a Governor is a demanding role that includes statutory responsibilities of holding Board members to account. However, training can be given and we are able to learn from best (and sadly worst) practice elsewhere. Please contact  the Trust Company Secretary for a copy of the Candidates Pack at paul.jones4@mbht.nhs.uk .

Please do not delay. You can sign in online to become a member.  Please go to http://www.uhmb.nhs.uk/    click on Foundation Trust and then on Apply to become a member.
All nomination papers need to be received by the returning officer of the Electoral Reform Society by Thursday 18 July. So please send today for your Nomination Form by emailing john.box@electoralreform.co.uk.   It will be helpful if you also advise the Trust Secretary that you have taken this action so that he can contact you and offer further advice on the role of Governors, including  the preparation of your electoral statement. Voting packs including these statements will be despatched by the Electoral Reform Society to Trust members on the 9 August and the results provided to the Trust on 4 September. The tenure of the elected Governor in these elections would be three years.

I hope to welcome you as a new Governor in September.

Yours sincerely,

Ian Soane
Deputy Lead Governor

University Hospitals of Morecambe Bay Trust
ACT Trustee & Chair of Cumbria Rural Fourm
